
North Central Area Full Reports from TAG 24/01/17 

 

Sharepoint Request No. 10628, Item 5: Request for Pedestrian Crossing on Grange Road at Grange 

Abbey Grove. 

Recommended, Full Report from TAG 24/01/17: 

‘Following investigation, residents of Grange Abbey Grove are experiencing difficulties entering and 
exiting their estate particularly at peak traffic times, due to Grange Road(R809) being a busy Orbital 
extension  of The R139/N32.Signals would also benefit pedestrians crossing from Clongriffin to the shops 
and schools in Donaghmede and therefore should be recommended. 
Following a further assessment at 08:30hrs on 19/10/2016 there was an insignificant number of people 
attempting to cross the road at this location regarding meeting the warrant. The profile was 10 people 
including 3 accompanied by children. A bus stop is in situ opposite the entrance to Grange Abbey Grove, 
where a number of people were finding it difficult to access due to this busy link route to 
Baldoyle.However as this road is extreamly difficult to cross the location could benefit the provision of a 

Pedestrian Crossing to facillitate access to the bus stop and school children and parents who are crossing 
further west at Grange Abbey Crescent where there are pedestrian facilities. 
New Signals at this location would also benefit pedestrians crossing from Clongriffin to the shops and 
schools in Donaghmede and therefore should be recommended. The optimum location would be East of 
the entrance to Grange Abbey Grove in order to avoid conflict with the bus stops west of the junction’. 

 

 


